Chicon 7

Windycon 2010 Meeting – Saturday, November 13, 2010

Voting Corporation Members only

Members present:  Dave McCarty, Helen Montgomery, Tom Veal, Steven Silver, Marah Searle-Kovacevic, Alex von Thorn, Yoel Attiya, Sandra Levy, George Krause, Bill Thomasson, Sondra de Jong, Leane Verhulst, kT Fitzsimmons, Raymond Cyrus, Michael Kelly, Ray vanTilburg, Barb vanTilburg

Members present via Skype:  Jill and Donald Eastlake

Members absent:  Liz Gilio (voted via proxy given to Leane Verhulst), Jerry Gilio, Sydnie Krause (voted via proxy given to George Krause), Dina Krause (voted via proxy given to George Krause), Ron Oakes, Gary Blog

Called to order 5:20pm

1)  A question re: corporate structure was raised by Dina Krause (brought to the meeting by Steven Silver).  In the state of Illinois, we are only required to have three board members, one of which must be President, and a Secretary and Treasurer, who may or may not be board members.  What purpose does it serve for us to have a seven member board of directors?

A discussion was held, the details of which will go forth in an email for further discussion amongst all voting members.

2)  Annual Elections

a) Dave, Helen, Steven, and Marah are not ending their terms this year.

b) Jill Eastlake, Leane Verhulst, and Dina Krause are ending their terms.

c) All three re-ran, along with kT Fitzsimmons and Raymond Cyrus.
d) Jill, Leane, and Raymond were elected

3)  Board of Directors officers election

a) Treasurer:  Tom Veal nominated and elected by acclaim

b) Secretary:  Helen Montgomery nominated and elected by acclaim

c) President:  Steven Silver nominated and elected by acclaim

4)  Returned to discussion about the role of the board (as started in topic #1).  Depending on the decisions made, we will need to determine the best way to let new people know their options for becoming voting members of the corporation.

Discussion will be started by Helen via email to voting members list.  Discussion will be closed December 15, 2010 at 11:59pm to allow for any changes to be prepared for voting at Capricon in February 2010.

Meeting adjourned at 5:55pm

